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PROPOSAL
7.
The Conference is requested to consider and approve the following:
a. in relation to the IHO primary strategic objective which is to provide an ENC worldwide and seamless database, to ask IRCC to assess the concrete consequences of the non-full-implementation of the WEND Principles in the long term;
b. if agreed that the situation is not acceptable, then IRCC to task the WEND-WG and its RENC Harmonization Sub-Group to further develop the additional technical and standardization measures that IHO ENC Producers and RENCs should comply with. 

EXPLANATORY NOTE
Not implementing the WEND Principles, in principle, gives the private sectors the factual responsibility of solving issues not resolved at the HOs' level and stemming from this situation. An analysis of the real extent of this move is necessary for IHO to monitor and better control this imperfect situation.
One could argue that, although the IMO decided that ECDIS carriage was mandatory from 2010 for high speed vessels and from July 2012 for other ship categories, the IHO has up to now failed in providing the so-called ENC worldwide and seamless database. The fact is that it is not possible to designate where this WEND database stands.  This fact raises many questions: Where should it be located? In the RENCs? In the VARs? At the IHB? There are many examples showing that it is not possible for a mariner, a ship chandler or end-user service providers to find the most comprehensive and consistent WEND database in every RENC, even if these RENCs are part of the IHO toolbox. Would the IHO consider RENCs as useless in that perspective? In some regions, mariners or service providers have also to make their own choice between two or more ENCs at similar scale. Whereas this situation was quite acceptable in the paper chart world, it is not the foundation on which the ENC concept and the WEND principles were built for supporting electronic navigation. With the developement of ENCs (which are INTernational charts by construction), would the IHO accept to get back to the former uncoordinated paper chart system? What would be the consequences for the mariners, then for the HOs?
A lot of questions, that should drive IRCC, WEND and its RHSG to establish mandatory procedures and standards covering all the spectrum of the IHO ENC toolbox, from production to distribution, in order to make our seas much safer and the mariners much more confident in the products they use.

